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PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 
 


2009 - 2010 
 


Michigan-Dearborn Alpha Pi 
 
 
 
A. Initiations 
 
Selection Process 
From the Mechanical Engineering students in good standing at the University of Michigan-
Dearborn, a list is obtained of the top 25% juniors and the top 30% seniors. The students on the 
list are sent a letter and an email inviting them to attend an informational meeting to learn more 
about Pi Tau Sigma.  
 
Initiate Requirements 
All initiates are required to attend one informational meeting to learn more about Pi Tau Sigma 
and to be assigned their initiate projects. They are required to complete an initiate project, 
usually an on-campus volunteer activity.  For Fall of 2009, the initiates helped with a holiday 
canned food drive and for Winter of 2010, the initiates helped with the Student-Faculty 
Gathering. In addition to this, all initiates must pay national and chapter dues, as well as attend 
the initiation ceremony. 
 
Initiation Ceremony and Celebration 
For Fall 2009, nine new members were initiated on December 3, 2009. The initiation rituals were 
performed, proceeded by officer elections. Afterwards, initiation was celebrated with a game 
night shared with another organization, Tau Beta Pi. 
For Winter 2010, four new members were initiated on March 28, 2010. The initiation rituals 
were performed, proceeded by officer elections. Afterwards, initiation was celebrated with a 
banquet shared with two other honor societies on campus, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu.  
 
 
 
B. Chapter Activities 
 
Fall 2009 Meetings 
There were general meetings in October and November, to discuss future event plans and 
initiation. There was one initiate meeting on October 26th, to provide information to the initiates 
about Pi Tau Sigma and the requirements to join. 
 
Canned Food Drive 
Our chapter ran a holiday canned food drive. Collection and participation was part of the fall 
initiates’ project. Several boxes of nonperishable food was collected and donated to a local 
church that runs a shelter for homeless people in the community. 
 







Fall Initiation 
Fall initiation took place on December 3rd, followed by officer elections.  Nine new members 
were initiated. A full executive board was elected from the initiates and the four current members 
that attended. 
 
Game night with Tau Beta Pi 
After the fall initiation took place, several Pi Tau Sigma members participated in game night 
with the Tau Beta Pi honor society. This was a social night that included food, video games, and 
board games. 
 
Winter 2010 Meetings 
There were several general meetings in the winter semester to discuss future event plans and 
initiation. There were three initiate meetings on February 18th, March 10th, and March 11th, to 
provide information to the initiates about Pi Tau Sigma and the requirements to join. 
 
Social nights 
In the winter semester we held two social nights, February 4th and April 8th. They were held at a 
local sports restaurant.  
 
Football Squares Fundraiser 
From January 23rd to February 8th we held a fundraiser. The fundraiser was a drawing with a 
football theme. For the prizes, we were able to get several donations from local restaurants 
totaling approximately $250. Our goal was to raise money for the graduating seniors’ stoles and 
for professional development speakers. We were able to successfully raise $500 for our chapter. 
 
Mechanical Engineering Student-Faculty Gathering 
On March 15th, our chapter held a gathering for all mechanical engineering students and faculty, 
with the help of our Mechanical Engineering department. The goal was to encourage 
conversation between professors and students. Everyone enjoyed pizza and refreshments, and we 
had a very successful event. 
 
Winter Initiation 
Winter initiation took place on Marc 28th, followed by officer elections.  Four new members 
were initiated. A full executive board was elected from the initiates and the six current members 
that attended. 
 
Winter banquet 
After the winter initiation, our chapter shared a celebratory banquet with two other engineering 
honor societies, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu. There was a buffet dinner and afterwards 
Andrew Toy, the advisor of Tau Beta Pi, spoke a few congratulatory words to the new members. 
 
Stoles and Cords 
As one of our projects, the graduating seniors were contacted for stoles and cords.  As part of our 
fundraiser for the winter semester, we were able to pay for some of the costs.  Seven graduates 
completed commencement wearing Pi Tau Sigma graduation gear. 
 







Website 
Throughout the course of the winter semester, improvements were made to our chapter’s 
website, with the help of our webmasters. This summer, additional improvements are being made 
in order to make a more user-friendly and updatable website.   
 
ASME collaboration 
Starting late in the winter semester, additional efforts were made to instill cooperation between 
the two major mechanical engineering groups on campus. Pi Tau Sigma members attended the 
American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) meetings, and also attended the Detroit 
ASME chapter’s Awards Banquet. In the coming semesters, plans are already being put into 
place for cooperative events, for example a tour to a local power plant. 
 
 
 
C. Other 
 
Throughout this academic year, there was a drastic and substantial improvement in our chapter. 
With the help of the fall initiates, attendance improved, funds were raised, and events were 
successful. In the fall, a typical general meeting would yield two members. In the winter, with 
the assistance of many enthusiastic new members, attendance reached to over seven members on 
average.  
 
Not only did participation increase, but our leadership perspectives and cooperation made our 
winter semester end on a high note. Even though our chapter is relatively small, we were still 
able to successfully hold several events while still branching out to help with other organizations 
trying to revive their groups and promote the engineering profession. 
 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 


2010 - 2011 


 


Michigan-Dearborn Alpha Pi 


 


 


 


A. Initiations 


 


Selection Process 


From the Mechanical Engineering students in good standing at the University of Michigan-


Dearborn, a list is obtained of the top 25% juniors and the top 30% seniors. The students on the 


list are sent a letter and an email inviting them to attend an informational meeting to learn more 


about Pi Tau Sigma.  


 


Initiate Requirements 


All initiates are required to attend one informational meeting to learn more about Pi Tau Sigma 


and to be assigned their initiate projects. They are required to complete an initiate project, 


usually an on-campus volunteer activity.  For Fall of 2010, some initiates volunteered their time, 


and some helped to re-do our display cabinet. Winter of 2011, the initiates helped with the 


Engineering Experience day, held for local high-school students. In addition to this, all initiates 


must pay national and chapter dues, as well as attend the initiation ceremony. 


 


Initiation Ceremony and Celebration 


For Fall 2010, seven new members were initiated on November 21, 2010. The initiation rituals 


were performed, proceeded by officer elections. Afterwards, initiation was celebrated with a 


banquet shared with two other honor societies on campus, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu.  


For Winter 2011, four new members were initiated on April 3rd, 2011. The initiation rituals were 


performed, proceeded by officer elections. Afterwards, initiation was celebrated with a banquet 


shared with two other honor societies on campus, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu.  


 


 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


 


Meetings 


There were general meetings in September and February, to discuss future event plans, 


conference, and initiation. New initiate meetings were held in October and March, to provide 


information to the initiates about Pi Tau Sigma and the requirements to join. 


 


Fall Initiation 


Fall initiation took place on November 21st, followed by officer elections.  Seven new members 


were initiated. A full executive board was elected from the initiates and the four current members 


that attended. 


 







Fall Banquet 


After the fall initiation, our chapter shared a celebratory banquet with two other engineering 


honor societies, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu. There was a buffet dinner and afterwards 


Andrew Toy, the advisor of Tau Beta Pi, spoke a few congratulatory words to the new members. 


 


Display Cabinet 


Some of the members chose to work on our display cabinet for their initiate project.  They took 


pride in their work and went above and beyond what was required of them for their project, 


coming back to spend another day on it.  The display cabinet is located in the main engineering 


building on campus, and is the primary way of displaying our organization.   


 


Tour of the Whiting Power Plant 


Our chapter worked with the Detroit chapter of ASME to offer a tour of the Whiting power plant 


to our members.  This tour involved a basic lesson on power generation, lunch, a question and 


answer session, and a guided tour through the coal fired power plant in Erie, Michigan.  Every 


member who attended had great time and found it to be a valuable experience. 


 


National Convention 


Our chapter attended the 2011 National Convention.  This was a big accomplishment for our 


chapter, as we have not attended in at least a few years.  We were able to secure funding to cover 


the expenses for five members to attend, and hope to continue to attend now that the groundwork 


has been laid.  This was a great opportunity to learn more about how other chapters operate and 


improve upon our leadership.   


 


Winter Initiation 


Winter initiation took place on April 3rd, followed by officer elections.  Four new members were 


initiated. A full executive board was elected from the initiates and the six current members that 


attended. 


 


Winter Banquet 


After the winter initiation, our chapter shared a celebratory banquet with two other engineering 


honor societies, Tau Beta Pi and Eta Kappa Nu. There was a buffet dinner and afterwards Dr. 


Chris Mi, Associate Professor of the Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, and 


Andrew Toy, the advisor of Tau Beta Pi, spoke a few congratulatory words to the new members. 


 


Stoles and Cords 


As one of our projects, the graduating seniors were contacted for stoles and cords.  We were able 


to pay for some of the costs due to our fundraiser last year.   


 


Website 


Our chapter’s website has continued to improve with the help of our webmasters. For the past 


year, we have kept it up to date with the current officers and contact information in case any 


students want to learn more about the organization.  This winter semester, the website has been 


kept up to date with our PTS events, providing another source of information for interested 


members.  


 







ASME collaboration 


Continuing on from last year, efforts were made to instill cooperation between the two major 


mechanical engineering groups on campus. Pi Tau Sigma members attended the American 


Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) meetings. We also collaborated for the tour of the 


Whiting Power Plant.   


 


 


C. Other 


 


Throughout this academic year, there were substantial improvements in our chapter.  We 


continued to build on our improvements last year, encouraging participation and making the 


presence of our organization known.  With the help of the fall initiates our display cabinet was 


completely redone to do a better job showing off our organization.  We made a major leap in 


attending National Convention, which serves as a great resource when talking to potential 


members.  We have talked to administration and have plans to host a student-faculty gathering in 


the fall semester.  


 


Not only did participation increase, but our leadership perspectives and cooperation will ensure 


that the organization will continue to grow. Even though our chapter is relatively small, we were 


still able to successfully hold several events while still branching out to help with other 


organizations trying to revive their groups and promote the engineering profession. 


 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


 2011-2012 


Michigan Dearborn Alpha Pi 


A.            Initiations 


During the 2011-2012 year, we held two initiations. Fall initiation was held on December 10, 


2011 during which four members were inducted into Pi Tau Sigma. Three students were initiated 


during the Winter semester ceremony scheduled on April 15, 2012. 


Selection process: 


Selection is made from the Mechanical Engineering students in good standing at the University 


of Michigan-Dearborn, a list is obtained of the top 25% juniors and the top 30% seniors. The 


students on the list are sent a letter and an email inviting them to attend an informational meeting 


to learn more about Pi Tau Sigma. 


Requirements from initiates: 


To become initiated into the Alpha Pi Chapter, students must attend the informational meeting; 


this provides them insight into the organization. After attending the meeting, the students must 


pay their dues and dedicate two hours to a community service project. Last requirement is to 


attend the ceremony itself. 


Initiation ceremony and rituals: 


Initiations are conducted in the same manner as done during the convention. Students are lined 


up in alphabetical ordered and processed into the hall. Initiation process is conducted by the 


president and the vice president while remaining officers serve any supporting rule that is 


necessary during the ritual. 


Celebration: 


Initiation is celebrated with a banquet. The banquet is collaborated between the three engineering 


honor societies on campus, Pi Tau Sigma (PTS), Eta Kappa Nu (HKN), and Tau Beta Pi (TBP). 


During the banquet, the initiates are recognized and congratulated for their achievements thus far 


in their academic career; furthermore, they are encouraged to invite two guests to join their 


celebrations. 


B.            Chapter Activities 


Welcome Week BBQ: 


At the beginning of the Fall semester, PTS participated in the annual College of Engineering and 


Computer Science (CECS) Welcome Week BBQ. This event allows the students in campus 


engineering organization and honor societies to provide lunch for students as well as welcome 


new and returning students back to campus after the summer break. This event also gives 


organizations a chance to promote themselves to the students on campus. Alpha Pi chapter 


represented Pi Tau Sigma by handing out flyers with information. The members also participated 







in setting up and cleaning after the event, additionally, members distributed food during the 


event. 


 


Welcome Week BBQ 


Steel Mill Tour: 


The members of Alpha Pi were given a chance to attend the open house at Severstal North 


America – steel mill located in the historic Rouge Complex right in the city of Dearborn where 


the school is located. The students were given tour of the different steel making facilities such as 


steel making, hot rolling, and cold rolling by employees of the mill. This opportunity provided 


students a chance to observe many of the processes learned about during their manufacturing 


processes class. 


Student-faculty Gathering: 


In an effort to promote more student faculty interaction, the members of Pi Tau Sigma in 


coordination with the Mechanical Engineering Department hosted a student-faculty gathering. 


This event provided an opportunity for student to have open dialogue with the Mechanical 


engineering department faculty as well as free lunch. Additionally, this helps students interact 


with another and a way for new or undecided students to learn about the Mechanical Engineering 


department and curriculum. 


 







Faculty Lecture: 


Additionally to facilitate more student and faculty dialogue, the chapter has asked faculty to 


volunteer their time to discuss their research with students. Several faculty members have agreed 


to this, so far only one faculty member has discussed his research followed by a tour of his lab on 


the UM-D campus. The event lasted for approximately and hour.  


Statics Seminar: 


One of the most crucial subjects for Mechanical Engineering students is Statics. Therefore, in the 


Winter semester, PTS along with TBP, hosted a two day seminar reviewing Statics. During these 


two days, the subject was reviewed by one of the Mechanical Engineering faculty member. 


Review materials were prepared by the faculty and students of the honor societies. All together 


four hours were spent and there was a large participation during the event. 


 


Gleaners Food Bank: 


Gleaners is a local food bank which provides 70% of its proceeds to local children in need of 


nourishment. PTS, TBP, and HKN coordinate this event together every semester; members travel 


to the Gleaners facility in Detroit. At the facility, students split into groups of five, they then 


collect and package food from the warehouse as requested according to lists provided by 


employees. The volunteer sessions generally last 3 hours and done at least once every semester. 


Science Olympiad: 


Science Olympiad is a science competition held for students from elementary to high school. 


Students compete at their own grade level amongst other schools and students. There are various 


events from egg drop to bridge construction, during these events, the college students serve as 


judges and volunteers. This event is sponsored by TBP every Winter semester. Each semester a 


few PTS students stepped in to help fill remaining spots for judges or general volunteers. This is 


an all-day event. 


Meetings: 


Several meetings were conducted this year, and generally conducted by the President. An agenda 


is prepared by the president who discusses any open issues and then members are allowed to 


suggest ideas for possible future events. For example, in the future, Alpha Pi chapter plans on 


having a CAD seminar, making new t-shirts, and a social outing to bumper cars. Participation 


varies for the meetings but generally quarter to half the members were present. 


C.            Other 


Attending Conference: 


In addition to being active on it's own campus, Alpha Pi chapter has been making great efforts at 


participating on a national level. As of this last convention, Alpha Pi chapter has been present at 


the convention for two consecutive years. Students prepare proposals and attend several 


meetings to obtain funding from the students activities office, the college of engineering dean 


and head of the mechanical engineering department. 


 








Pi Tau Sigma Annual Chapter Report 


2013-2014 Academic Year 


University of Michigan-Dearborn Alpha Pi 
A. Initiations 


The selection process for our initiates followed the requirements outlined by the Constitution 


of Pi Tau Sigma (amended 2013).  For the Fall 2013 and Winter 2014 semesters, the top 25% 


of first term Juniors, top 33% of final term Juniors, and the top 35% of first term Seniors 


were sent letters stating that they had met the requirements required by Pi Tau Sigma.  


Initiate meetings were held to inform potential initiates of what Pi Tau Sigma is about, the 


requirements for membership, and the structure of our organization.  Initiation was held on 


January 31, 2014 for the Fall 2013 semester, with seven new members initiated.  For the 


Winter 2014 semester, initiation was held on April 18, 2014 with one new member initiated. 


B. Chapter Activities 


Due to a lack of members during the Fall 2013 semester, our chapter’s goals were mainly 


focused on increasing the membership of the Alpha Pi chapter.  While we did not host any 


events, we tried to recruit as many initiates as possible to guarantee that membership would 


increase.  Our recruiting allowed us to triple our membership in one semester, guaranteeing 


that our organization could continue to operate as a student organization at the University of 


Michigan Dearborn for the next year.  We also hoped that this would allow us to become 


more active on campus by hosting events and helping where ever possible.  Using this 


exposure, we hope that we can continue to grow the Alpha Pi chapter even further.  We held 


two chapter meetings during the 2014 Winter semester with the goal of organizing the 


chapter’s events and leadership goals for the semester. Plans were created, but due to a lack 


of time remaining in the semester we were not able to act on those plans.  While this was 


disappointing, the majority of the members that were involved in the planning of our goals 


will be back this year.  This gives us a strong base leadership team to build on, with the goal 


of continually growing membership and becoming more active on campus. 








PI TAU SIGMA ANNUAL CHAPTER REPORT 


2016-2017 


University of Michigan - Dearborn, Alpha Pi 


 A. Initiations 


Initiation was held twice for the 2016-2017 academic year. The fall and spring initiation dates 
were January 13, 2017 and April 7, 2017 respectively. In the fall, eight (8) members were 
initiated; in the spring, eleven (11) members were initiated. The initiation procedure and 
selection requirements were the same for both initiations as outlined below. 


Item Criteria Dates 


Fall Initiation Spring 
Initiation 


Request list of eligible 
students from University 
Registrar's Office after 
deadline to apply for 
graduation 


Juniors or seniors with a 3.25 
GPA or higher and have 
Mechanical Engineering in 
major code 1 (primary 
major)* 
 
Juniors or seniors with a 3.25 
GPA or higher and have 
Mechanical Engineering in 
major code 2 (secondary 
major)* 
 
* = Major codes are used for dual 
degree students 


September 29, 
2016 


February 1, 
2017 


Compare list of eligible 
students with list of 
graduating seniors 


Graduating seniors are not 
eligible for initiation and 
thereby are removed from 
the list of eligible students. 


October 4, 2016 February 23, 
2017 


Review list of eligible 
students with chapter 
adviser 


- 
October 2016 March 2017 


Send signed initiation 
letters 


Send via USPS Mail from 
Department of Mechanical 
Engineering Office 


November 21, 
2016 


March 7, 2017 







Reserve a room location 
through the University 
Unions & Events 


- January 8, 2017 March 31, 2017 


Send EventBrite invite to 
prospective initiates 


Invite should reiterate a 
congratulatory message and 
review expectations of 
initiation ceremony (dues, 
date, time, location, attire, 
etc.) 


January 11, 
2017 


March 31, 2017 


Host Initiation Ceremony Using ritual materials, follow 
the initiation according to 
procedure. Sign roll book 
and collect $35 dues. 


January 13, 
2017 


April 7, 2017 


 


 B. Chapter Activities 


Pi Tau Sigma Study Night was held on Friday, April 21, 2017 in order for students to prepare for 
final examinations. All engineering students (including non-members of PTS) were welcome to 
create an inclusive environment. Students were able to actively collaborate and group study with 
their peers.  
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University of Michigan – Dearborn, Alpha Pi Chapter 


2018-2019 Annual Report 


By Joshua Rousseau - Secretary, & Michael Ustes - President 


 


 


A. Initiations 


On Friday, April 12th, the University of Michigan - Dearborn chapter of Pi Tau Sigma, 


Alpha Pi, initiated eleven new students in order to reinstate the chapter. All initiates were 


selected by the chapter advisor Dr. Eric Ratts on the basis that they met the GPA requirement of 


3.25 on a 4.00 scale, were of sound engineering ability, and demonstrated leadership and 


integrity.  The lack of prior chapter members maintaining the organization necessitated Dr. Ratts 


to both obtain eligibility information and select candidates for initiation.  The eleven who were 


initiated were required to attend two preliminary meetings held by Dr. Ratts to introduce the 


chapter and its requirements/expectations for involvement, as well as to hold their own meeting 


(done on March 22nd – see below) to elect new officers from among themselves to maintain and 


build up the chapter during the reinstatement process and beyond. 


 


B. Chapter Activities 


On Wednesday, May 1st, 2019 the University of Michigan - Dearborn Chapter of Pi Tau 


Sigma, Alpha Pi, was hosted at Robert Bosch LLC Farmington Hills for a facility and lab tour of 


their Powertrain Division. The event was coordinated by the Corresponding Secretary, Joshua 


Rousseau, and the lab manager of Robert Bosch LLC Farmington Hills, Vince Fabis. No other 


events or meetings were held for the academic year. 


On Friday, March 22nd, 2019 the University of Michigan – Dearborn Chapter of Pi tau 


Sigma, Alpha Pi, held a meeting for all the electees  (who were initiated on April 12th, 2019) to 


select officers for the new (reinstated) chapter.  These officers were chosen by popular vote of 


the electee body. 


No flyers were produced for either activity. 


 


C. Other  


None 
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6-26-2020 


University of Michigan – Dearborn, Alpha Pi Chapter 


2019-2020 Annual Report 


By Lilia Bykerk – Treasurer, & Michael Ustes – President 


 


 


A. Initiations 


Two initiations were held for this chapter during the 2019-2020 school year. Candidates 


were selected based on sound engineering ability, leadership, integrity, and academic success, 


from the top 25% of their class. The first event of the semester was the letter building event, 


where members of the chapter met to assemble invitation letters to the eligible candidates. Our 


chapter typically has 120 eligible students each semester, to which a formal letter is sent to 


congratulate them on their academic achievement in addition to inviting them to join Pi Tau 


Sigma. Emails were also sent to the initiates to ensure that their invitations were received. Those 


who responded then had to attend a preliminary meeting, hosted by one of the members of the 


executive board, introducing the chapter and expectations and requirements for membership.  


 


In addition, the candidates were expected to complete a project over a period of three to 


four weeks that helped benefit the society or the mechanical engineer department at the 


University of Michigan- Dearborn. There was a secondary meeting where the candidates met 


with the vice president and/or other members of the executive board to select suitable projects. 


Those who successfully completed their projects within the given time were then invited to 


attend a roast where they were given the tasks of completing a scavenger hunt. The clues were 


primarily questions based on fundamental mechanical engineering principles. The goal was to 


have them work as a group to successfully solve each clue. This allowed the chapter to test the 


candidates’ knowledge and skills relating to the mechanical engineering field as well as the soft 


skills, such as communication and teamwork. When all the clues have been successfully 


completed, the candidates and officers eat together to get to know each other and go over the 


details of initiation. The candidates who met all requirements and completed their projects and 


roast were then invited to an initiation ceremony.  


 


The initiation usually takes place a week or two after the roast (with the exception of the 


Winter 2020 semester due to COVID-19). The ceremony, a business formal event where all 


current members are invited, follows the rituals found in the national PTS website, 


https://pitausigma.org/contents/initiation_ceremony. Once the rituals are completed the newly 


inducted members and current members have lunch together. After lunch, an election is held to 


vote in the new officers for the next semester.  


 


The Fall 2019 initiation took place on Saturday, December 7, 2019, where seven students were 


initiated into this chapter. The Winter 2020 initiation took place on Saturday, June 20, 2020, 


where four students were initiated.  They are shown in the figures on the following page. 
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Figure 1: Fall 2019 new members and officers for the University of Michigan- Dearborn Alpha 


Pi Chapter 


 


 
 


Figure 2: Winter 2020 new members and officers for the University of Michigan- Dearborn 


Alpha Pi Chapter 
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B. Chapter Activities 


 


Chapter Meetings 


1. Letter Building: This event was held for both the Fall and Winter semesters a few weeks 


after the start of each semester where all current members are invited to attend. The 


purpose of this event is to envelope and send letters to all the potential initiates who meet 


the requirements of the society. The letter congratulates the student on their academic 


success and introduces him/her to Pi Tau Sigma. It also invites them to a preliminary 


meeting to receive more information about the society and our chapter. Each letter is 


hand signed by the president. Over a hundred letters are sent out each semester. It is also 


an opportunity for members to get to know each other better. 


2. Introductory Meeting: Candidates were encouraged to attend this 30-minute meeting 


held by the chapter officers to learn more about the history of Pi Tau Sigma, the Alpha Pi 


Chapter, why they were invited to join, and the requirements to become a member. Pizza 


was also provided free of charge as a courtesy from Dr. Ratts, our chapter’s advisor.   


3. Roast: The roast is the event our chapter uses to determine if our candidates possess 


favorable qualities that will uphold the ideals of Pi Tau Sigma. The candidates were 


asked to meet with the chapter officers and were presented with a series of challenges and 


riddles in the form of a scavenger hunt. Each challenge is related to fundamental 


mechanical engineering principles, and is easily solved as a group. This allows the 


chapter to test the candidates’ academic prowess in addition to interpersonal skills such 


as teamwork. The seven candidates were able to successfully complete the scavenger 


hunt and were rewarded with lunch with the officers at the end. 


4. Officer Transition:  This meeting occurs once between the end of each semester and the 


start of the next.  After initiation, when the new officers have been elected, the new and 


old executive board has a joint meeting where the prior officers hand off their 


responsibilities to their successors, as well as providing guidance, direction, and advice. 


 


Professional Development/Service Events 


1. Meet the Dean: Our chapter worked with the College of Engineering and Computer 


Science to create a meeting open to all students with the college’s dean, Tony England, 


and the Associate Dean of Undergraduate Education, Ghassan Kridli. This allowed 


students to express issues, interests, and questions about student life to the deans directly.  


2. Engineering 9-5: Daily Work Life of Professional Engineers: This was a professional 


development event open to all engineering students. The purpose was to allow students to 


gain insight into the responsibilities and daily routines of professional engineers. There 


was a speaker panel containing engineers from the automotive and lighting industries. 


The speakers described their work life and answered students’ questions. 


3. Resume Workshop: At the beginning of March, our chapter hosted a resume workshop 


open to all students. Our executive board offered their opinions and experiences to all 
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attendees in an effort to improve aesthetics and richness of content in their documents. 


This event was a great experience for the chapter to be involved with the greater campus 


community, not just the engineering students. 


4. Tutoring: Our chapter worked in collaboration with Tau Beta Pi, the general engineering 


honor society,  to create tutoring opportunities for core engineering classes. This was 


open to all engineering students. The purpose was to help students who were struggling 


in their core engineering classes. The tutors are all upperclassmen from either Pi Tau 


Sigma or Tau Beta Pi. Sessions were held twice a week for the duration of the school 


year. When classes moved online due to the COVID-19 pandemic, tutoring was still 


available virtually.  In this format students had to request it through the engineering 


advising office, which then worked to pair them with one of the student volunteer tutors.  


 


National Convention 


Towards the end of January, our Treasurer attended the 2020 Pi Tau Sigma National 


Convention in Rochester. This is the first time a member of the Michigan Alpha Pi chapter has 


attended convention in several years. This was a great opportunity for our chapter to be involved 


with the society at large, as well as gain an understanding of how other chapters operate. 


Attending successive conventions in the future will be a key aspect of our chapter’s growth since 


we will have the opportunity to learn from and recreate the successes of other smaller chapters 


like ourselves. 


 


C. Other  


N/A 





